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JOHNSON COUNTY

TOPSOIL

All types of Landscape Materials

Topsoil  ‐  Special Blends

Decorative Rock  ‐ Bulk Mulch

Landscape Stone

Retaining Walls 

Belgard Pavers

913-681-2629

Picked Up & Delivered

Two blocks West of US69 & 199th St
Stilwell, KS

MEYERS

TURF FARMS

Gold Tag Sod

Bluegrass Blends

Turf Type Fescue Sod

Meyer Z-52 Zoysia

Buffalo Sod

PICKED UP DELIVERED

INSTALLED

Hydroseeding and Mulching

Excavation and Dirt Work

Riprap Stone

913-681-2667

913-681-2410
Stilwell, KS
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PRESIDENT’S 
Message 
		        By: Doug Melchior

     The 2009/2010 Board of Directors held their first meeting in Lawrence, Kan. at GCSAA Headquarters. We had 
the opportunity to meet Mark Woodward, CGCS, CEO of GCSAA and he provided us with an overview of  
GCSAA’s budget, the conference/trade show and new concepts within the association and industry. 
     I want to thank Tim Nielsen and his Education Committee on a very successful and well attended Common 
Ground Conference. To our membership, “Thank You” for your patronage to such a great conference and educa-
tional session. 
     Also, I want to thank Paul Gunderman for a successful Holiday Party. There were over 100 attendees. Thanks to 
our event sponsors: Bayer Environmental Science, ISTRC, Kansas City Turf Supply, along with our beverage spon-
sor, Reinders. I also want to thank everyone who donated gifts and raffle items. Congratulations to Matt Delvanthal, 
Daryl Pearson, and Woody Moriarty on your 2009 awards. You are all very deserving. 
     Our mission is to promote the welfare of the game of golf, the science and art of golf course management, the 
organizational and business effectiveness of the profession, and our professional image and well being of individual 
members and to unite golf course superintendents in the greater Kansas City area. The new Partnership Recognition 
Program or “PRP” has been introduced to the membership. It will “promote the welfare of the game of golf.” This 
program is intended to recognize our affiliate partners who’s generosity supports the HAGCSA. The goals are        

Continued on page 8

Williams Lawn Seed Inc.
PO Box 112 * Maryville, MO 64468
1-800-457-9571

Distributor of Turfgrass Seed since 1930!

*REVOLUTION FESCUE BLEND
*HIGHEST QUALITY Bluegrass,
 Ryegrass, Turf-Type Fescue, Fine
 Fescue and Links Blend
*A-1 & A-4 Bentgrass and many more
*RIVIERA Bermudagrass
*STARTER FERTILIZER
*WILDFLOWERS
*NATIVEGRASSES

EnviroMax Turf
Soil Conditioner

*Reduces soil compaction
*Helps eliminate poor drainage

*Maximizes aeration performance
*Allows soils to breathe

Designed to help restore
soil to its best condition!

Call Bill Tritt
Today!

816-863-1372 Email:  btritt@swbell.net
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     The first event of the 2010 season will be the Joint Meeting scheduled for March 29 at Deer Creek Golf Club. 
Currently, the committee is working on solidifying speakers for that and the rest of the events on the calendar for 
the year. There are many opportunities for speakers and the goal of the committee this year is to touch on as many 
pertinent topics as possible. Many ideas have been kicked around including: leadership and teambuilding, career  
options and coaching if you find yourself without a job, new trends in the business and how to do more with less 
in the current economic conditions. These are just a few topics that have been touched upon along with the usual 
turfgrass topics. 
     If you have a great idea for a topic or know someone who would like to speak to the group, please feel free to 
contact me with an idea. The committee is here to do all of the leg work, so don’t be bashful. The Meetings and P 
rograms Committee for 2010 is: Bill Irving (Lawrence Country Club), Darin Pearson (Alvamar Country Club), 
Chad Hinderliter (Lawrence Country Club), Dylan Senn (Sycamore Ridge Golf Course), John Sheehe (Helena) and 
Jeff Stoecklein (John Deere Golf ).

Programs and meetings report
By Bill Irving, Director
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JOINT MEETING WITH KGCSA

Superintendent Profile: 
     Brent Stephenson serves as the Regional Superintendent for EAGLE Golf for the Kansas City and Wichita 
region.  Brent has been with EAGLE golf since 2007 when he was hired as the Superintendent of Royal Meadows 
Golf Course.  In 2008 he transferred to Deer Creek as EAGLE Golf acquired the property and added it to there ex-
tensive golf course portfolio.  Prior to moving to Kansas City he was the “grow in” Superintendent of Honey Creek 
Golf Club in Boone Iowa.  Brent graduated from the Indian Hills Turf Management Program in 1996.  Brent also 
attended Iowa State University.  He is married to Angela and they have a girl Carman age 10 and a boy Andrew  
age 7.   

Assistant Superintendent:
     Duane Davied started at Deer Creek in 1996 for the Northstar Development Company.  American Golf acquired 
Deer Creek in 1997 and Duane was retained on the staff.  He then was promoted to Assistant Superintendent in 
2005 under Superintendent Doug Bice.  Duane attended Kansas State University.

Assistant Superintendent:
     Ryan Markway hails from Westphalia, MO and is a 2007 graduate of the University of Missouri-Columbia with 
a Bachelors Degree in Horticulture.  During his studies he completed an internship at Columbia Country Club.  
After graduation he moved to Deer Creek.  He is married to Heather.

Course Profile:
     Deer Creek opened in 1989 as one of Kansas City’s premier golf facilities.  The 6811 yard Par 72 layout was 
sculpted by Robert Trent Jones Jr.  Stretching through densely wooded areas and bringing winding creeks into play, 
Deer Creek is recognized for its beauty and challenge.  When Jones was asked about Deer Creek Golf Club he 
stated,” One of the Best 10 Golf Courses I have ever built...”  Deer Creek has been managed by EAGLE Golf since 
2007.  
     A registration form is on the next page.

Has Something Changed? 
Be Sure to Report Job Changes and Other Moves to the  

Heart of America GCSA 
 

Phone: 816-561-5323 
Fax: 816-561-1991 or  

e-mail: kweitzel@swassn.com
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 









 

 

 



































 











 
 
  



 
























 
Promoting the welfare of the game of golf, the professional 

image and well-being of individual members, and to unite 

golf course superintendents in the Kansas City area. 









8 heartbeat magazine

President’s Message - cont.

listed under the program on the website. As a 
reminder, this is a first come, first serve op-
portunity so don’t delay signing up and being 
recognized. 
     Spring is right around the corner so sign up 
for the Joint Meeting with KGCSA superinten-
dents held at Deer Creek Golf Club. Remember 
your attendance will make the event better and 
“our” association stronger. 
 
		  Doug Melchior 
		  doug.melchior@opkansas.org    

HAGCSA

M
arch 2010
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     I hope everyone has enjoyed this long, snow-filled off-season. For once, I may honestly say that spring can’t get 
here fast enough! The PR Committee members for 2010 are as follows: Jon Bakalar, Brad Gray, Rusty Hamman, 
Ken Harding, Darrel Howard, Danny Kaleikau, Brad Lackey, and Dennis Whiteford. 
     We have been busy preparing for the upcoming PR season already in 2010. We thank everyone that came down 
and represented the association/profession at the KC Show. The event was held at the Overland Park Convention 
Center (Feb. 19-21). We will gave away some graciously donated items from our illustrious vendors throughout the 
show. We also had an awesome display representing the superintendent profession and association. 
     We have several other commitments that will be addressed as the yar goes on. We look to help out with the First 
Tee of Kansas City on a couple of occasions. We will also need some volunteers to help out with the tournament at 
Leawood South CC in May. The tour stop at Nicklaus Club at Lions Gate is possibly still in the mix for August as 
well. Happy spring to all! 

Public relations committee report 
By Jeff White, CGCS, Director 

For the strongest turf
TM

Josh Anderson

515-450-3844

Find Out All About Floratine at www.floratine.com

Curt Gillette

816-510-3321

David Hunter

913-645-2764

Germinex Talc TG
TM

Seed treatment with 

key nutrients for 

enhanced

germination, early 

root development,

and stress tolerance

Oxyflor
TM

Patented stabilized oxygen

compound gets oxygen into

the root zone to combat

respiration stress 

and anaerobic soils 

Pervade
TM

Cost effective 

penetrating wetting

agent with proprietary

oxygen technology that 

moves moisture through

the soil profile 

Carbon Power
TM

Proprietary technology to

enhance uptake, translocation 

and utilization of nutrients 

 C3arbon N (23-0-0+Mo)

 Carbon K (0-0-22)

 PK Fight (0-22-28)

(Stabilized phosphite 

technology for efficient 

ATP generation) 

Brent Smith

563-210-1616

Research - Product information - New technology - Testimonials
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COMMON GROUND AND CONFERENCE RECAP 
By Tim Nielsen and Paul Davids, Directors 

HAGCSA

M
arch 2010

     The 2009 Common Ground Conference held this past December went off without a hitch. If you didn’t notice, 
or simply couldn’t tell, attendance rebounded from our last conference. With registrations up and a solid line-up of 
speakers the committee feels this year’s conference was the best yet. 
     As we move forward with the conference we must continue to evaluate our speakers and topics. If you feel you 
have a topic in mind that is worth covering please let Paul Davids, 2010 Education Chairman, know soon so he and 
his committee can follow up and get everything ready for the upcoming conference. 
     As for the trade show, we missed out on a couple of vendors who normally purchase the large islands to display 
their equipment. Because this might be the case in years to come, decisions regarding the trade show’s size and layout 
will once again need to be revisited. 
     The Conference Committee for 2010 will be Paul Davids, Scott Johnson, Tim Nielsen, Loren Breedlove, Gary 
Breshears, Tom Brown, and Chad Hinderliter. We are already working on the 2010 conference so if you have any 
ideas on how to improve the education or trade-show portion of the conference please call me or e-mail at 
pdavids@sycamoreridgegolf.com.











• 
• 

• 
• 


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BOWLING EVENT RECAP

     More than 75 members came out to AMF College Lanes in Overland Park, Kan., to bowl a few strikes and net-
work at the 5th Annual Bowling Tournament. The tournament winners were the St. Andrews/Turfwerks team with a 
combined score (three games) of 2397. We’d like to thank Turfwerks for being our event and beverage sponsor. Due 
to their donation our event was successful.

St. Andrews/Turfwerks take home the trophy (Jamie Chambers, Brian  
Freeman, Terry Rodenberg, Mal Patricio)
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     The third and final dues invoices were mailed out at the 
beginning of February. If you would like to be in the 2010 
HAGCSA Roster, please get your dues payment with any 
updated changes to Kim Weitzel and the association office 
at 816-561-5323. The absolute drop-dead deadline will 
be April 30 to have your information in the Roster. This is 
also a perfect time for you to send in your registration for 
other staff members that you may want to get involved in 
the HAGCSA. The HAGCSA membership is unparalleled 
in terms of support, friendship, and camaraderie - SO 
GET INVOLVED! 
     There have been many additions to the HAGCSA 
membership. If you see a new face in the crowd, don’t 
hesitate to introduce yourself. I would like to welcome 
Ben Augustine from Hodge Park Golf Course, Second 
Assistant Golf Course Superintendent; Greg Burdiek from 
Milburn Golf & Country Club, the Assistant Golf Course 
Superintendent; Jeff Clark from Milburn Golf & Country 
Club, the Assistant Golf Course Superintendent-In-Train-
ing; Greg Eaton from ProSource One, the Turf Advisor; 
T.J. (Timothy John) Hays from Moberly Country Club, 
the Golf Course Superintendent; Tim Kauffman from 
Jefferson City Country Club, the Golf Course Superin-
tendent; Fred Kipp from KLC, Inc., the Superintendent/
Project Manager; Mark Newton from Royal Meadows 
Golf Course, the Golf Course Superintendent/General 
Manager; and Monte Rowden from Jefferson City Country Club, the Golf Course Superintendent.

M
arch 2010

HAGCSA

membership report 
By Aaron Willing, Director

Residential & Commercial Tree Care Solutions
Tree & Shrub Pruning  •  Tree & Stump Removal 

Cabling & Bracing  •  Consultation 
Tree Preservation  •  Plant Health Care

Insect/Disease Control  •  Tree/Shrub Fertilization
 

Call today for a Free Estimate!

KANSAS

ARBORISTS

ASSOCIATION

Bret Cleveland  
MW-4393A

(816) 214.8327
www.urbantreekc.com

Licensed & Fully Insured for Your Protection!

Proud Member

Employee Tournament Report 
By Alex Tucker, Special Director 

     I hope everyone is having a great winter. If you are like me, you have most likely had your fill of shoveling snow, 
and are looking forward to spring’s arrival. I am honored to have the opportunity to hold the Special Directors 
position of Employee Tournament Director this year. My main responsibility is to plan and organize the Employee 
Tournament which is planned for August. Our main goal is to make this an enjoyable tournament for everyone who 
participates. Currently, we are searching for possible host sites. If anyone has ideas, please feel free to contact me at 
atuck101@yahoo.com or contact any other members of the Employee Tournament Committee. Any suggestions 
would be greatly appreciated. 

Continued on page 19 
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scholarship and research committee recap 
By Duane Sander, CGCS, Director

     The 2009 HAGCSA Scholarship & Research Committee has wrapped up its activites for the year. It was another 
successful year raising funds to support turfgrass research and scholarships in our industry. Some of the highlights of 
this year’s S&R Committee include: 
 
     • 	 A successful Scholarship and Research Tournament that was held at Oakwood Country Club. The event  
	 netted over $20,000 to fund GCSAA Scholarships, Employee Awards, Turfgrass Research, and outreach 
	 efforts. Thanks again to all who participated, sponsored, or donated auction items for this event. Big 
	 thanks go out to Jeff Elmer, CGCS, and his assistant, Rose Elmer, as well as the rest of the staff and  
	 membership of Oakwood Country Club for providing us with a beautiful facility and outstanding service 
	 despite the inclement weather. 
 
     •	 Awarding $5,000 in HAGCSA Scholarships. John Daniels from the University of Missouri received $2,500 
	 for the Chester Mendenhall Scholarship. Derek Branting of Kansas State University received $1,500 for the 
	 Dave Fearis Scholarship and Robert Tibbetts of Kansas State University received $1,000 for the HAGCSA 
	 Scholarship. 
 
     •	 Nicholas Hunter was awarded $402 for the Employee Awards, helps offset the education expenses for 
	 employees of HAGCSA members who are working toward degrees in our industry. 
 
     •	 Supporting the First Tee Program of Kansas City in 	
	 the amount of $2,400. Twenty children benefit from  
	 our donation spread throughout the five Kansas City 	
	 metro area First Tee facilities. 
 
     •	 Donated $5,000 to GCSAA’s Environmental Institute 	
	 for Golf. Combined with all previous donations,  
	 HAGCSA has now reached “Governors Club” 	
	 status for donations to the EIFG. 
 
     •	 This year we have sponsored Xi Xiong with the  
	 University of Missouri in her research for chemical 	
	 control of Bermuda grass in Zoysia. She will be  
	 looking at the best timing of applications and the 	
	 proper interval of repeat treatments. 
 
     Mark your calendar now because this year’s event will be 
hosted by Brad Gray and his staff on June 14 at Mission Hills 
Country Club. I’ve checked the Almanac and it promises to 
be sunny and 80 degrees with a slight breeze. I would like to 
thank Todd Bohn and his committee, HAGCSA Executive 
Director Kim Weitzel for all the outstanding work and ac-
complishments of last year.

Have experience. Will travel.

If you’re looking for some help on your course, consider 
the Stores-on-Wheels®. We can deliver agronomic 
expertise, top brands and more straight to your course. 
Call us at 1-800-321-5325. We can help with whatever 
job you have in mind. www.JohnDeere.com/golf

9-5989

Cyan Magenta Yellow Black Vertis QCA
1300 19th Street, Suite 200
East Moline, IL 61244 09-5989

Heartbeat
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     A bearcat is just a fancy name for a wolverine. Cincinnati prefers the former, while Mich-
igan the latter.  Maryville, Missouri is home to a bearcat all their own. The 2009 NCAA Di-
vision II Football Champions of NW Missouri State.  These Bearcats are no strangers to the 
title game. They have won it all twice before and have played in the Championship game the 
last 5 consecutive years!  That’s very impressive for a small school of 6500 students in a small 
town of 11,000 people.  Located 100 miles north of the Metro, Maryville boasts not only 
a National Championship, it is also home to Mozingo Lake GC and long-time HAGCSA 
member, Ron Darnell, CGCS.
     Ron, and with his wife of 22 years, Susan, have all but raised their family in Maryville.  
Bert, their oldest son who is now attending Fire Science School, was 6 years old in 1995 when they made the move 
to Maryville to grow in Mozingo. Arden Rae, now 17 years old, remembers no other home. Sam Wylie (14) and 
Ronni Beth (10) were born and raised in Maryville.  The Darnells’ are Maryvillians through and through.  

Better Late Than Never
     A service veteran, Ron spent his young adult years as a Cold War era Intelligence Analyst for the US Army. 
Pretty heady stuff, Darnell!  While on duty at Fort Carson, CO, Ron would meet Susan for the first time. “I had just 
returned from REFORGER 85 and there was this cute gal with a flat tire who needed help!” Apparently Ron’s tire 

Member Profile

HOME IS WHERE THE HEART IS 
By Tony Bertels

Ron Darnell, CGCS

1621 SE Summit Ave. • Lee’s Summit, Missouri 64081 • FAX (816) 524-0150

Phone (816) 524-0010

Continued on next page
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Member Profile 

Continued on next page

changing ability must have been impressive enough for Susan to take interest in the poor GI. A life-long romance 
began. After being discharged from active duty, Ron enrolled at Colorado State with the help of his well-earned GI 
Bill and graduated Summa cum Laude in 1989.  
     “At 31, I started in the golf course maintenance field a little later than most,” confesses Ron. Fresh out of school, 
he landed the Superintendent’s job at the Silver Course at the Air Force Academy 
in Colorado Springs. “The Eisenhower Golf Complex is comprised the Blue and 
Silver courses.  They were constructed on campus specifically for Ike, who needed 
a place to play whenever he visited the Academy,” explains Darnell.  Ron would 
spend the next two years honing his skills before making the move to Lawrence, 
KS in 1991. 
     Why the move to Kansas?  “Good question!” admits Ron. “Lawrence is a tough 
place for a Mizzou guy to live.  If not for the Iowa Staters, it would have been 
intolerable. (K-state guys intentionally omitted!)” That’s right, boys and girls. Dar-
nell is another of the Stuntzmeister boys. Alvamar has produced many.  Ron would 
spend the next 4 years there.

Continued from page 15

Silver Course at Air Force Academy

Solutions & Supplies for the Green Industry

Dennis Whiteford
913-238-0869
dwhiteford@reinders.com

Scott Wilcox
816-977-9853
swilcox@reinders.com

Mike McMillin
816-225-7235
mmcmillin@reinders.com

Established in 1866, Reinders is one of the
Midwest’s largest full service distributors 
of products to the commercial green industry.
Turn to us as your one stop source for:

Established in 1866, Reinders is one of the
Midwest’s largest full service distributors 
of products to the commercial green industry.
Turn to us as your one stop source for:

www.reinders.com

And Much More!And Much More!

Fertilizer

Grass Seed

Fungicides

Herbicides

Insecticides

Fertilizer

Grass Seed

Fungicides

Herbicides

Insecticides

Adjuvants

Wetting Agents

Micronutrients

Hand Tools

Ice Melt

Adjuvants

Wetting Agents

Micronutrients

Hand Tools

Ice Melt
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     “Looking back, those four years under the thumb of Dick at Alvamar, may not have always been the most enjoy-
able, but it was certainly the most influential part of my greenskeeping journey,” confides Ron.  Darnell considers 
Stuntz a mentor and friend. “I would never want to be just like Dick, but I appreciate all of the help and guidance he 
has given to me over the years.” In 1995, Ron got the opportunity to flee Jayhawk country and enter Tiger/Bearcat 
territory. 

On Your Mark, Get Set, MOZINGO!
     In 1994, the City of Maryville completed construction on a 1000 acre watershed reservoir 3 miles east of town.  
Boasting over 26 miles of shoreline, Mozingo Lake was born, named after the meandering creek that feeds it.  Sur-
rounded by a 3000 acre multi-use 
park, the citizens of Maryville 
would not only have an abundant 
supply of drinking water, they 
would enjoy a recreational treasure 
that few communities of their size 
could ever hope to attain.  While 
in the planning stages, the late Don 
Sechrest was contracted to design 
a destination golf course to grace 
its eastern shore.  Ron Darnell was 

chosen to become the only Golf 
Course Superintendent that Mozin-
go Lakes has ever known.  Con-
struction began that same year.
     Many of us have experienced 
a grow-in.  Every experience is 
different.  Those who were fortu-
nate enough to sod fairways, tees, 
banks and noses realize how much 
easier such instant gratification is 

Member Profile
Continued from page 16

Mozingo Lake

Continued on next page

Like to make thing easier on yourself? Talk to us. We have uni ed team 

who can put together a comprehensive solution right for your course. 

With no confusion on how all the pieces  t together. Just another way, 

you can Consider us part of your crew.

JohnDeere.com/Golf

Olathe, KS * 888-311-TURF
Richard Shumate, 816-807-2919 * Jon Francis, 816-718-1833

Barry Siems, 417-770-0289

Agronomic Sales Rep

Jeff Stoeklein, SOW  816-719-2694
Ken Harding, GSR  913-208-6546

Equipment & Irrigation:

44849_45350

A complete equipment, agronomic and 

irrigation team. No assembly required.

100760_44849_45350_Rev.indd   1 3/9/10   9:05:01 AM
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over germinating immature seedbeds at the mercy of Midwestern weather. With over 42 acres of fairways sown to 
bluegrass and rye surrounded by twice as many acres sown to buffalo and fescue rough, Ron can attest to the perils 
of heavy rains and washouts. “We had to grow in Mozingo twice and much of that a third time!” Eroding rainfall 
in the spring of 1995 gutted the new, yet-to-establish turf.  “The damage was so extensive that we qualified for and 
participated in the Federal Disaster Relief program.” Nearly all of the rough and a third of the fairways required 
re-grassing. It was an ongoing monumental task that finally opened to play in 1996. Mozingo has matured well over 
the years and has become a favorite stop for area golfers.
     Darnell understands the regional importance of the facility. “Mozingo is the only 18-hole course for a consider-
able distance around.  Along with the rest of the park, we provide affordable recreational opportunities for NW Mis-
souri, SW Iowa and SE Nebraska.”  Gee, he failed to mention NE Kansas, home of the Hawks!

     Asked about the cultivar that was chosen for his greens and the chal-
lenges he faces, Ron had this to say. “Crenshaw has many fine attributes 
but providing a perfect haven for dollar spot is not one of them!”  
     No one in our business can claim success without building a good, 
experienced crew.  Darnell can attest.  “We are definitely a well-seasoned 
staff up here at Mozingo.  The course has been open for over 13 years and 
the average tenure of the full-time staff is 12 years.”  Ron has recently 
taken on the added responsibilities of GM.  “Since that has occurred, my 
long-time Assistant, Tim Wolters has, by all means, assumed the Super-
intendent role.”  In addition, Darnell had high praise for his crew chief, 
Brad Vogel and mechanic, Paul Palmer.  Both have been on staff for well 

over 10 years.  Ron speaks of another member of his team in a slightly dif-
ferent vain.  
     “And then there is Cooter (my faithful lab), who has not missed a day of work in the last 13 years.  Even when I 
was laid up, a member of the staff would pick him up and drive him out to the golf course.”

Introspective     
     Ron’s inference of being laid up is in reference to the tragic accident that occurred 4 years ago.  On January 11, 
2006, Ron and fellow Superintendent, Dan Bowles from Maryville CC were traveling to Overland Park to attend 
the HAGCSA Educational Conference.  The weather that morning was marginal and the roads were becoming slick.  
Dan’s truck hit an icy patch on an overpass on 71 Hiway near Savannah.  A roll-over accident ensued, ejecting both 
from the vehicle. Dan Bowles, age 25, died from his injuries. Ron was left in critical condition, fighting for his life.
     Like many of you who read this piece, I remember that day and the dread we all felt when told of the accident 
that so nearly took the lives of both of our brethren who were traveling to join us that day.  Ron’s road to recovery 
has been long and painful.  Though he doesn’t mind talking about the accident, he reasons, “People don’t really 
enjoy hearing about other’s health problems.  I will just play the cards as they are dealt.”  Stoic to this day, he adds, 
“I do thank the Lord daily for allowing me to stay on this side of the turf and will always keep Daniel’s wife, Brooke 
and son, Colby in my prayers.” 
     Over time, Ron has been able to return to work and resume his role as the steward at Mozingo Lake.  His fam-
ily has continued to flourish.  At the Heart Conference in December, a very proud father watched as his 17 year 
old daughter accepted the Legacy Scholarship, sponsored by Professional Turf Products, our local Toro distributor.  

Member Profile
Continued from page 17

Continued on page 19

Hole #1 at Mozingo
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Arden Darnell is a senior at Maryville HS and will be attending MU in the fall.  She is currently taking duel credit 
courses, something she has done throughout her high school career.  When she gets to Columbia, she should already 
have sophomore status.
     Ron was very appreciative, “I would like to thank the Heart, specifically Bill Maynard, who was instrumental in 
getting the legacy scholarship started.  PTP is to be commended 
for their generosity and willingness to reward our hard-working 
young scholars.  With two in college, we low-budget muni guys 
need all the help we can get!”  It also doesn’t hurt that Arden 
was very deserving of PTP’s help.  “Arden has studied hard and 
planned diligently for her future career, unlike her father who was 
30 before he had a clue!”
     Though Darnell’s professional life is intertwined with the game 
of golf, he no longer plays.  “When you have sucked at it as long 
as I have, it is really hard to enjoy.”  His priority and passion away 
from the course is simple.  “I find it enjoyable and rewarding to be 
an active participant in my children’s daily life.  If I need some me 
time, I straddle my scoot and go for a ride!”
     Ron speaks of the role that our associations play in his profes-
sional life, “I believe the Heart and the GCSAA provide valuable 
tools, especially education and networking opportunities and one 
should actively participate.”  Upon further reflection he adds, “But I also believe that the success of one’s career 
should be gauged not on the offices held or the number of committees served, but on the earned respect of your 
peers, staff and friends.”
     Ron offered this advice to those who are just beginning their forays into our business, “Don’t ever be too busy for 
your family and friends.  Be kind to everyone, you never know who someday might have the power to make deci-
sions concerning you!”
     Darnell confesses, “Looking over the roster, I realize there are more and more members I do not know.  That 
would be my fault, but the older I get, the more I dislike traveling down to the hustle and bustle of the city!” 
     Well you know Ron, it’s been said that bearcats are very solitary creatures.  Here’s hoping that this member pro-
file will allow our membership some insight into Mr. Darnell.  All roads lead two directions.  Be sure to stop in at 
Mozingo Lake if you ever get the chance.  Ron Darnell, CGCS will want to meet you! 

Arden Darnell, 2009 Legacy Scholar (Pictured with 
Duane Sander, Brad Davisson and Tom Brown) 

     Our Employee Tournament Committee will consist of the following people: Alex Tucker, Meadowbrook Coun-
try Club, Chad Hinderliter, Lawrence Country Club, Jon Bakalar, Overland Park Golf Course, Dylan Senn, Syca-
more Ridge Golf Course, Andrew Scott, Leawood South Country Club, and Jeff Stoecklein, John Deere  
Landscapes. 
     I would like to extend my thanks to each of the committee members for their willingness to volunteer their time 
in order to make this a pleasant experience for all.

Employee Tournament Report - cont.



20 heartbeat magazine

HAGCSA

M
arch 2010

Phone:  952.361.0644     Fax:   952.361.0645
e-mail:   golfnorby@earthlink.net     web:  herfortnorby.com

H E R F O R T      N O R B Y
G  o  l  f    C  o  u  r  s  e     A  r  c  h  i  t  e  c  t  s

TOURNAMENTS REPORT 
By Todd Bohn, Director 

      After a long cold and snow covered winter it is once again time to start thinking about the upcoming tourna-
ment schedule for the Heart of America Golf Course Superintendents Association.  First I  would like to introduce 
my committee: Tom Brown of Professional Turf Products, Brian Ruder of Helena, Rory O’Donovan of the Golf 
Club at Creekmoor, Judd Bearb of Loch Lloyd, and Chris Reschke of Shamrock Golf Course.  We are in the early 
stages of getting our schedule set for the year.  Our first event will be the Joint Meeting with KGCSA on March 29 
at Deer Creek Golf Course.  It’s a 2-man best-ball format.  Please complete the registration form enclosed.  The next 
upcoming event is going to be the April Event at Winterstone Golf Course.  The format and tournament type is still 
in the final stages of discussion and we haven’t come to a final decision by our Heartbeat deadline.  I will keep ev-
eryone up to date as we get our information.  Continue to check back to our website for the details.  After our April 
event we will have our annual Media Day/ Past Presidents event on May 5 at Sycamore Ridge CC followed by our 
S&R tournament on June 14th at Mission Hills Country Club.  We will once again follow the schedule of not hav-
ing any monthly events in the months of July and September due to busy schedules on the golf course and off.  My 
plan is to hopefully have another night at the T-Bones this summer at some point in time.  The end of our year will 
once again feature our annual Employee tournament at a site to-be-determined.  The Missouri Cup Challenge will 
be held at Old Kinderhook and Lake Valley.  If anyone would like to host an event and I haven’t contacted you yet 
Continued on next page



heartbeat magazine 21

HAGCSA

M
arch 2010

Tournaments Report - cont.

please feel free to get a hold 
of me.  Hopefully in the next 
couple of weeks we will have 
the entire tournament sched-
ule finalized for 2010 and 
will put it on our website.  So 
continue to check back to 
our website at www.hagcsa.
org.  I look forward to seeing 
everyone at these upcoming 
events.  If you have any ques-
tions or comments feel free to 
call me or email me at tod-
dbohn@hotmail.com.  
    

www.turfwerks.com

800-228-9761

Brian Freeman
Irrigation Equipment Sales
bfreeman@turfwerks.com

913-530-3903   

Turfwerks is excited to announce the addition of the 
Rain Bird product line.  Rain Bird is the leader in golf 

course irrigation equipment.

Jamie Chambers 
Irrigation Service 

jchambers@turfwerks.com
913-530-4729
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THREE HAGCSA PAST PRESIDENTS HOLD  
CURRENT SEATS ON THE GCSAA BOARD OF  
DIRECTORS

     Sanford G. Queen, CGCS, manager of golf operations for the City of Overland Park, Kan., was 
elected secretary/treasurer of the Golf Course Superintendents Association of America (GCSAA). 
Queen has been the manager of golf operations for the city of Overland Park since 1984. Previously, 
he served as superintendent for the city of Overland Park. A GCSAA member for 32 years, Queen 
is a member and past president of the Heart of America GCSA, a member of the Kansas Turfgrass 
Association and The First Tee of Greater Kansas City. He also serves on The Environmental Institute 
for Golf Board of Trustees. Queen will serve until 2011.
     William H. Maynard, CGCS certified golf course superintendent (CGCS) at Milburn Golf and 
Country Club in Shawnee Mission, Kan., was elected to the GCSAA Board of 

Directors. The annual meeting was held in conjunction with the GCSAA Education 
Conference (Feb. 8-12) and Golf Industry Show (Feb. 10-11) in San Diego. Queen will serve until the 
2011 annual meeting and election. Maynard will serve until 2012. Maynard has been the certified golf 
course superintendent at Milburn since 1999. Prior to that, he was the superintendent at Champion 
Hills Club in Henderson, N.C., and the Virginian Golf Club in Bristol, Va. He has served as a board 
member for both the Carolinas and Heart of America chapters, including service as president for the 
Heart of America GCSA. Maynard has served on a GCSAA national committee every year since 1999, 
and he is also a member of the Kansas Turfgrass Association. A native of Nashville Tenn., Maynard 
earned a B.A. in psychology from the University of Tennessee in 1986. Maynard will serve until 2012.
     Patrick R. Finlen, CGCS, director of golf course maintenance operations at The Olympic Club in San Francisco, was 
re-elected to another two-year term on the GCSAA Board of Directors. A Rockhurst College graduate, Finlen previously 
worked as superintendent at Quivira Lake and Country Club in Lake Quivira, Kan., and he is a past president of the 
Heart of America GCSA. Finlen hosts the 2012 U.S. Open at The Olympic Club.  
     James R. Fitzroy, CGCS, director/superintendent at Wollaston Recreational Facility/Presidents Golf Club in North 
Quincy, Mass., was elected president. Robert M. Randquist, CGCS, director of golf course and grounds at Boca Rio 
Golf Club in Boca Raton, Fla., was elected vice president. Peter J. Grass, CGCS at Hilands Golf Club in Billings, Mont., 
Keith A. Ihms, CGCS at Country Club of Little Rock in Little Rock, Ark., and John J. O’Keefe, CGCS, director of golf 
course management at Preakness Hills Country 
Club in Wayne, N.J., remain on the board with 
one year remaining in their two-year direc-
tor terms. Mark D. Kuhns, CGCS, director of 
grounds at Baltusrol Golf Club in Springfield, 
N.J., will serve on the board for one year as im-
mediate past president. David S. Downing II, 
CGCS, Signature Golf Group president, retires 
from the board after serving the last year as im-
mediate past president.
     The GCSAA Education Conference contin-
ues to be a vital resource for the golf industry 
as approximately 4730 seats were filled for 99 
seminars. Content for the seminars focused 
on the professional development of attendees,     

William Maynard, 
CGCS

Sanford Queen 
CGCS

Continued on page 35
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VERMEER GREAT PLAINS

Olathe, KS
1-800-932-3655

Goddard, KS 
1-800-835-2301

Brookline, MO
1-800-845-7833

Catoosa, OK 
1-866-416-3300

Oklahoma City, OK
1-800-201-4778

A proven leader in innovative, high-

performance lines of construction 

equipment, Vermeer brings the industry 

the S600TX compact skid steer loaders.

QUALITY S600TX COMPACT
SKID STEER LOADERS – 
FROM A SOURCE YOU TRUST

www.vermeer.com

Is Swope Really This Hard?!
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Turf Equipment & Irrigation Solutions

One Great Result.

TPEC can supply all your irrigation and turf maintenance equipment needs.
Call your TPEC sales team today!

Golf Equipment & Irrigation Sales
Gregg Snyder, SCPS: 316-250-2902 / Matt Arntzen, SCPS: 800-492-9972
Tom Brown, SCPS 913-620-5734 / Mandi Prinsen, SCPS 800-492-6344
Brad Davisson,SCPS 913-449-8238/ Joe Buege, SCPS 800-492-9352

Turf Professional Equipment Company
9108 Bond Street
Overland Park, KS  66214
(913) 982-4400 or (800) 299-3245
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SEEDS TO SUCCESS
By Scott Johnson,CGCS, Immediate Past President

RESTORE & ENHANCE
  YOUR POND

REMOVE ACCUMULATING MUCK

PROTECT  YOUR
  IRRIGATION SYSTEM

An          Distributor

FOR INFORMATION, SALES OR
SERVICE CALL 1-815-793-9496

Visit Our Website To See How We Do It...
www.StingrayAquatics.net

SPECIAL IZ ING  IN  POND RESTORAT ION S INCE  1991

Got Muck?

NO DAMAGE 
TO LANDSCAPE

NO MECHANICAL
DREDGING

NO DRAINING
OF POND

     We reap what we sow.... How many times have you come up with a great enhancement idea for your golf course 
or you found the perfect piece of equipment guaranteed to save you time and money only to have the idea or request 
shot down at first sight? After muttering under your breath for a while, have you taken the time to fully analyze why 
you were not successful in your quest? 
     Over my tenure of almost three decades in the business, I’ve had plenty of ego checks when I thought my bril-
liant ideas would be equally appreciated and readily accepted by my superiors. After all, they hired me because I 
know everything and I’m the expert! Well, after nursing many black eyes over the years and pondering each failure to 
win the crowd, I’ve developed a two step plan to put the odds for success in my favor. 
     First, long before any presentation requiring approval is made, I prepare a 5 Year Plan for the golf course.  The 
plan covers course improvements and an equipment replacement schedule which is updated regularly. My plan is 
kept very fluid with yearly breakdowns. Components of the plan are a combination of ideas gleaned from golfers’ in-
put, my observations from daily course inspections, the golf professional’s vision for the course and comments from 
the consulting golf course architect, if one is used. Once the plan is complete, I present the package to my Greens 
Committee. If nobody requests to see the document, I give it to them during my annual review. This tactic provides 
a nice conversation piece while demonstrating your commitment and forward thinking.
     Next, a strategy to sell the idea is developed. My strategy starts with determining the project’s completion date or 
the drop dead date to have the equipment in hand. With a known deadline, I work my time line backwards. Some-
times a course enhancement may require a year or two of plan-
ning the scope of work and networking with as many golfers as 
possible. Seeds are sown while you are networking.  Commin-
gling with your membership is critical to selling the idea, reliev-
ing anxieties and getting them to take ownership of the project. 
During the networking effort, you need to think like a golfer 
and answer the three main concerns:  how does it affect my golf 
experience; how do you pay for it; and will it save money in the 
long run. When I have equipment requests, I plan three months 
time to take ownership. During the first month, I research the 
equipment, collect bids and introduce the equipment need to 
my greens committee as part of my monthly golf course report.  
I don’t go overboard in the details with the particular piece of 
equipment as I “test the waters” and gather visual and verbal 
feedback. Of course, I re-emphasize to the committee that the 
equipment is part of a replacement schedule and it fits within 
our budget parameters. At month two, I present a written 
request with bids. Within the request, I submit a description, 
three to five “benefits to be gained,” a life expectancy, a war-
ranty notice and any trade-in value.  My committee reviews 
the information, ask me a few questions and then they vote. If 

Continued on page 27
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Turf Products, Inc.

The ultimate in personal service & product knowledge

Supplier Of Pesticides And Accessories 

For Turf Grasses

CHEMICALS:
Syngenta•

Bayer•

Monsanto•

Dow•

B.A.S.F.•

NuFarm•

PBI Gordon•

Regal•

Cleary•

FERTILIZER:
Anderson’s Golf Products•

Par Ex•

Milorganite•

Nature Safe•

Emerald Isle•

Grigg Brothers•

SEED:
Jacklin Seed Company•

Tee-2-Green•

Seed Research of Oregon•

Pick Seed•

ACCESSORIES:
Standard Golf•

Par Aide•

AMENDMENTS:
Pro le•

Sand-Aide•

SERVICES:
Spyder Delivery Service•

Soil Testing & •

Recommendations
Irrigation Water Suitability•

19942 W. 162nd St. · Olathe, KS 66062 · 913-829-3611

John Dixon

816-210-0071

Mike Kipper 

913-208-5268

Andy Southard

785-979-2240

supremeturfproducts.com
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Seeds to Success - cont.

approved, the purchase recommendation is carried to the finance committee the next week. At finance, I re-answer 
questions regarding bid comparisons, life expectancy, repair costs and the status of trade-ins. Fortunately, the finance 
committee sticks to their purpose and they only deals with whether the club has the means to pay for the request. 
Once approved by finance, I present the request to the nine Board of Directors, four of which sit on my committee. 
They meet the last Tuesday of each month. I make a small presentation and answer any concerns before they vote. If 
the vote is approved, I contact the vendor the following day. For equipment orders, I plan three to four weeks for the 
vendor to deliver the equipment which culminates the three month effort.
     Regardless of the size of the project or the amount of equipment, I go through the same routine of gaining sup-
port long before a formal vote is cast. Most of the time, I know how the vote will turnout.  Effective networking or 
properly sowing the seeds is crucial to gaining approval. Networking is a 24-7 business activity that you perform 
almost covertly.
     As mentioned earlier, I have had my fair share of rejection despite a strong effort. A rejected course enhance-
ment idea or equipment request may be of great value to the facility but not the highest priority at a particular 
moment. You can never assume, take anything for granted or take rejection personally.  As the caretaker of the most 
valuable asset of your facility, you do your due diligence and let the chips fall as they may. Especially now with the             
Continued on next page
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Taking on the extremes of summer is a yearly 
challenge. Primo MAXX®, the premier plant growth 
regulator, achieves results with thicker, stronger turf. 
This pre-stress conditioning in the spring prepares your 
turf to stand tall till the end. Victory has never been 
so beautiful.

For more information contact 
Paul Carlson at 314-308-0330 or 
paul.carlson@syngenta.com.

www.syngentaprofessionalproducts.com

©2009 Syngenta. Syngenta Professional Products, Greensboro, NC 27419. Important: 
Always read and follow label instructions before buying or using this product. 
Primo MAXX® and the Syngenta logo are trademarks of a Syngenta Group Company.

The battle is won in the preparation.

uncertainty of the Country’s economic landscape 
and our stagnant golf industry, decision makers 
are usually juggling multiple needs with limited 
resources. As 2010 unfolds, each of us will need 
to operate with caution in regards to spending. 
But, I urge you to stay proactive, positive and 
keep sowing the seeds for your facilities success. 

Sales • Service • Parts • Rental
RMI offers a complete line of New and Used
Utility Carts, Golf Carts. We have in stock full
line of EZ Go & Yamaha Parts. Complete line
of golf cart accessories.

We want your business!
Salesman: Russell Cole, 620-228-2493
Parts manager: Mike Clifton
President: Matt Rogers

19882 W 156th St.
Olathe, KS 66062

Office: 913-829-1211
Fax: 913-829-1609

www.rmigolfcarts.com

RMI Golf CartsRMI Golf Carts
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Indicate how you wish to support the Heart of America GCSA and BE RECOGNIZED!

Deadline: April 1, 2010

!"#$%&'('$&)*++$,(-&'('".

/&&-01)*++$,(-&'('". 2$13)*++$,(-&'('".
Heartbeat Advertising: !Same Ad as 2009   !New Ad   (page 1)

Full Page $750 __________

Half Page $550 __________

Quarter Page $400 __________

Website Advertising (page 2) 

Company Listing $150                        __________

/&&-01)*++$,(-&'('". 2$13)*++$,(-&'('".
March Meeting (Joint Event with KGCSA) (page 10) 

Title Sponsor $1,000 __________

Beverage Cart Sponsor $250 __________

Lunch Sponsor $100 __________

Hole Sponsor $50 __________

April Meeting (North / South Cup) (page 11) 

Title Sponsor $1,000 __________

Roster Cover Advertising (page 3)

Cover $3,500 __________

Common Ground Conference & Trade Show (page 4-5)

Platinum Sponsor $2,500 __________

Gold Sponsor $2,000 __________

Silver Sponsor $1,500 __________

Bronze Sponsor $750 __________

Friend Sponsor $250 + __________

p

Beverage Cart Sponsor $250 __________

Food Sponsor $100 __________

Hole Sponsor $50 __________

May Meeting (Media Day / Past Presidents’ Event) (page 12) 

Title Sponsor $500 __________

Beverage Cart Sponsor $250 __________

Food Sponsor $150 __________

Hole Sponsor $50 __________p $ __________

Lunch Sponsor $1,200 __________

Reception Sponsor $500 __________

Island Exhibit (40 x 20) $3,500                 __________

Booth Exhibit (10 x 10) $750                 __________

One Fourth Page Ad $300                 __________

Hospitality Suite (at 2010GCSAA National Conference) (page 6)

Title Sponsor $2,500

June Event (S&R Tournament) (page 13) 

Title Sponsor $2,500 __________

Food Sponsor $750 __________

Beverage Sponsor (1/2 station) $500 __________

Hole Sponsor $300 __________

August Event (Employee Tournament) (page 14) 

Title Sponsor $500p $ , __________

Beverage Sponsor $500 __________

Holiday Party (page 7)

Title Sponsor $2,000 __________

Beverage Sponsor $500 __________

Annual Meeting (page 8)

Title Sponsor $500 __________

p $ __________

Beverage Cart Sponsor $250 __________

Food Sponsor $100 __________

Hole Sponsor $50 __________

October Event (MO Cup Challenge) (page 15) 

Title Sponsor $1,500 __________

Reception/Beverage Sponsor $350 __________

Hole Sponsor $200 __________

Association Sponsor $50 __________                   

!Sign me up to support HAGCSA and BE RECOGNIZED! 

Company Name:      Authorizer: 

Bowling Event (page 9)

Title Sponsor $300 __________

Beverage Sponsor $150 __________
Annual Opportunities (Subtotal) $________
Golf Opportunities (Subtotal) $________

GRAND TOTAL SUPPORT  $________

45/!675/6)
/895!6:;5!;Company Name: ____________________________________     Authorizer: ___________________________________

Address:  _______________________________     City:  ______________________   St:  ______     Zip:  ___________

Phone:  __________________      Email:  __________________________      Website:  __________________________

Payment:   !Full Payment Enclosed     !Two Installments (50% Now; Balance due on or before July 30, 2010)

!Check Enclosed     !Invoice      !Credit Card:  No.:   

(as you wish it to appear on recognition materials)
/895!6:;5!;

ROSTER CATEGORY LISTING
Select (2) categories you wish to have your 

company listed under in the 2010 roster: 

" Equipment, Sales/Rentals/Service
" Golf Course Design/Construction
" Irrigation, Pump Service, Supply/Design
" Material Supply
" Plant Protectorates/Chemicals!Check Enclosed     !Invoice      !Credit Card:  No.:_____________________________________________________  

Security Code (required): ______________     Exp. _______________

Name on Card:____________________________________________

Submit Form by April 1 (first come-first served):  
Heart of America Golf Course Superintendents Association
P.O. Box 416264, Kansas City, MO 64141
816-561-1991 (fax)

" Plant Protectorates/Chemicals
" Professional Associations
" Professional Consulting/Service
" Seed & Sod
" Trade Publications
" Tree Service, Landscaping/Supply
" University/Governmental Agencies

NOTE:  Listing will consist of company name 
and phone number.
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Absorbed rapidly through green tissue, Finale produces visible 
results in one to four days and its unique mode of action 
controls even the tough weeds like poison ivy, dandelion and 
thistle. Finale has no soil-residual activity, so transplanting or 
seeding in treated areas is possible hours after application.

BWI Spring�eld • 800-247-4954 | www.bwicompanies.com

FOR ALL YOUR TURF NEEDS
Finale® is a nonselective herbicide that 

provides fast and effective control of a broad 

spectrum of emerged annual and perennial 

grasses and broadleaf weeds.

HAGCSA

M
arch 2010

ASSISTANT GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENT 
MISSION HILLS COUNTRY CLUB

Job Description:  Assist the Golf Course Superintendent with the management of daily functions for the operation 
of the Green Department.  The management of the golf course entails direction as well as the participation in the 
care of: greens, tees, fairways, bunkers, cart paths, drainage system, irrigation system, driving range, club grounds, 
maintenance equipment and other areas as deemed necessary by the Superintendent.
 
Employment Standards: 
• 	Ability to schedule and supervise maintenance work to achieve the most efficient utilization of workers and  
	 equipment; to prepare clear and concise reports; and to maintain effective employee and public relations.
•	 Efficient in the operation of spray equipment along with proper calibration of both pesticides and fertilizer.
•	 Self starter with a strong desire to learn.
•	 A team leader with a good work ethic and pays attention to detail.
•	 Possession of a valid driver’s license.
•	 Possession of current state certification or licensing as a pesticide applicator.

Education Requirement:  2-4 year degree in turfgrass management or related field.  Prefer minimum of a four your 
degree. Continued on page 35
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     This year’s Missouri Cup Challenge has been set 
for Oct. 4-5. It will be held at Lake Valley G.C. and 
Old Kinderhook G.C. again. We are starting to work 
with the courses on this year’s event. If you have any 
thoughts or ideas on how to improve the event, please 
let us know.

MISSOURI CUP  
CHALLENGE REPORT 

By Gary Breshears, Special Director & 
Ken Harding, Special Director

Contact Paul Carlson at 314-308-0330 
to learn more.

Embrace a new agronomic philosophy and take control 
of turf disease with The Turf Essentials™ from Syngenta. 
This group of proven combination fungicides features 
an array of active ingredients and multiple modes of 
action that allow you to create outstanding conditions 
effi ciently and effectively. 

Comprehensive disease control 
starts with the essentials. 

www.turfessentials.com

©2008 Syngenta. Syngenta Professional Products, Greensboro, NC 27419. Important: Always read 
and follow label instructions before buying or using these products. Concert®, Daconil ULTREX®, 
Headway®, Instrata®, SuperWeatherStik®, The Turf Essentials™, and the Syngenta logo are trademarks 
of a Syngenta Group Company.

When it comes to course appearance, there 

is no trophy for second place. That’s why 

we developed new Reserve™ Fungicide. 

Reserve delivers superior, broad-spectrum 

disease control without turf thinning that 

other fungicides can cause. To learn more, 

contact the representative above or go 

to www.BackedbyBayer.com/Reserve.

Bayer Environmental Science, a business group of Bayer 
CropScience L.P., 2 T.W. Alexander Drive, Research Triangle 
Park, NC 27709. 1-800-331-2867. www.BackedbyBayer.com. 
Reserve is a trademark of Bayer. Not all products are registered 
in all states. Always read and follow label instructions carefully. 
©2009 Bayer CropScience LP.

NOW AVAILABLE IN GREEN.

Rick Robb
Sales Representative
Kansas - Nebraska -
Missouri
(913) 205-5381
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including personal skills (finances, time management, quality of work/family life); leadership (teamwork, profession-
alism); communications (administration, management, scientific content, outreach); operations management (finan-
cial management, resource allocation, regulatory compliance); and resource utilization (staff, materials, equipment, 
golf course). More than 40 additional hours of panel discussions, sessions and forums that touched on such subjects 
as the nation’s economy, diversity, media/public relations, environmental compliance, etc., were offered as well.

HAGCSA

M
arch 2010

Three HAGCSA Past Presidents - cont.

Experience:  At least two or more years in golf course maintenance operations.

Salary:  Annually $30,000 - $38,000, negotiable

Benefits: Health/dental insurance, Annual vacation, Annual sick leave, Meals, Expenses involved in attending re-
gional and national education seminars, Uniforms, Dues paid for GCSAA membership, Dues paid for local chapter 
membership, 401(k) To apply send resume’ to: Brad Gray, Superintendent Mission Hills Country Club
5400 Mission Drive, Mission Hills, KS 66208, (O) 913-722-9432, (F) 913-722-9431
bgray@missiohillscc.com

Assistant Golf Course Superintendent - cont.
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     In 2009 I introduced Tony’s Teasers, and it was such a hit I’m bring-
ing it back for 2010 and offering more prize money and more winners. Bill 
Maynard, CGCS, was our 2009 winner of a $250 Best Buy gift card. This 
year I will offer four (4) $250 gift cards to increase your chances of winning. 
Remember, each answer will pertain to something related to our industry, 
terminology we would recognize, a golf course, or even a local member (or a 
play on their name).  The answer can be a person, place or thing. 
     Again, every month I will supply a clue. You must then come up with the 
correct response and submit your answer via the website only (www.hagcsa.
org) prior to the answer being supplied in the next edition. Correct responses 
will entitle an entry (one entry per correct response) into the drawing. If you 
solve each month’s riddle, your name gets put in the hat that many times, 
increasing your odds at this fabulous shopping spree. You must be present at 
the Holiday Party to win, so everyone better get in the spirit of the season! All 
members in good standing are eligible to enter.   

   March’s Teaser:   Melancholy Turf
   Answer:                __ __ __ __        ___  ___  ___  ___  ___
 
   Hint:  Okay, I’m starting you out with an easy one, no hints required!
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The Buck Starts Here 
By Robert Evans Wilson

HAGCSA

M
arch 2010

The Un-Comfort Zone

    Recently, I participated in a Murder Mystery weekend at a bed and breakfast lodge. Every 
guest was given a role to play. There were eight suspects - each of whom had one or more of 
the following: means, opportunity, and motive. Having the means and opportunity was very 
important, but having the right motivation was the key to solving the puzzle. We interviewed 
the suspects, collected clues, then presented who we thought was the killer and why. It was 
great fun, but I failed to figure out who done it. I was very logical and surmised that a suspect 
with a monetary motive was the one. But, it turned out to be one with the emotional motive 
of anger and revenge. 
     Nevertheless, money is a powerful motivator. It is the original carrot dangling from the 
stick. 
     My friend Bill, the computer wizard, told me years ago, “I always follow the money.” Meaning that he would 
learn those computer skills that paid the best. I did the same thing in my early years as a writer. I found journalism 
fun, but advertising paid better. Subsequently, I pursued advertising work and honed my skills in motivating people 
to buy. 
     The exciting thing about money, or more specifically prosperity, is that it is a great equalizer. Prosperity has a way 
of eliminating envy, hatred and bigotry. Increased wealth makes people more tolerant and giving. The formula for 

Continued on page 39

1-800-925-5187   macro-sorb.com

Beechtree Golf Club, Aberdeen, Maryland ~ Hole #2, Par 3

ADVANCED AMINO ACID TECHNOLOGY
Backed by University Research

Contains 18 Biologically Active 
L-Amino Acids

True Foliar Absorption

Enhances Efficacy of Nutrients 
and Chemicals

Provides Maximum Protection 
from Stress

Produced at a Pharmaceutical
Facility–ISO 9001 & 14001 Certified

Environmentally Safe

®

KANSAS CITY TURF SUPPLY, INC.,
13667 W. 129th Pl, Olathe, KS  66062    913-915-2994 

Advanced Amino Acid Tech SBC Global 6x4  1/2/08  9:30 AM  Page 1



38 heartbeat magazine 

HAGCSA

M
arch 2010

HEART HOSPITALITY SUITE

     More than 80 members and guests attended the HAGCSA Hospitality 
Suite at the GCSAA Conference held in San Diego, California this past Feb-
ruary. The assocition had a unique opportunity to have three past presidents 
run for the national GCSAA Board of Directors - Sandy Queen, CGCS, Pat 
Finlen, CGCS, and Bill Maynard, CGCS. Each were given the opportunity 
to speak to the members about their platform and status of where they stand 
on the election. Doug Melchior, President, also provided an overview of the 
upcoming year and introduced the Board. A special thanks to Kansas City 
Turf Supply for being our title sponsor. Your donation helped make this event 
possible.
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The Best “Tools” for Your “Trade”

Helena Chemical Company
14401 West 100th Street • Lenexa, KS 66215 • Office 913-541-1310

John Sheehe
913-424-6143

Brian Ruder
  913-706-5521

People...Products...Knowledge...
®

FERTILIZER    FUNGICIDES   INSECTICIDES   HERBICIDES

People...Products...Knowledge...is a registered trademark of Helena Holding Company. ©2007 Helena Holding Company.

Tyrone Satterfield
913-541-1310

Mark Person
816-560-5448

Rick Blasi
913-484-7735

prosperity is simple – economic freedom plus property rights. In other words, minimal regulation and the right to 
keep what you earn. 
     Clearly, we all know that money is a reliable method for motivating people. But, if you ever want to discover the 
motivation behind an action that appears to be random, backtracking the money trail is frequently a good way to 
find it. For example, have you ever noticed one of your favorite products disappearing from the store where you buy 
it? It probably means that there were not enough customers for it and the store quit carrying it. If, however, you can’t 
find it anywhere, then the lack of users is widespread and the manufacturer discontinued it. 
     Sometimes, however, the money trail is even longer, and more convoluted. I recall a hot summer day, back in the 
late 1980s, when, after mowing the lawn, I popped open an ice cold soda pop and drained it in one long gulp. Mo-
ments later I was on the floor with a painful spasm in my back. It lasted nearly half an hour, and when it was over I 
made an appointment with my doctor. It turned out I was allergic to the corn syrup in the soda. 
     “How could that be?” I’d drank thousands of sodas without having that reaction. What I learned was that up un-
til that can of soda all the ones I’d drank before were made with sugar. So, I asked, “Why would they switch to corn 
syrup?” The answer was that the cost of sugar had gone up and they did not want to raise the price. “Why was sugar 
more expensive?” Because Congress placed a tariff on imported sugar. “Why did Congress do that?” Sugar growers 
in Florida asked them to because they did not want to compete with low-cost Carribean sugar. “Why would Con-
gress comply when it would raise prices on all products made with sugar?” Because the sugar growers donated lots of 
campaign money to a majority of the members of Congress. The trail ends, and the puzzle is solved. 
     It turns out that my favorite soda pop is still made with sugar in every county on the planet except the United 
States. One day I’m going to get a craving and drive a thousand miles to Mexico. Talk about motivation!
 
For more information on Robert’s programs please visit www.jumpstartyourmeeting.com.

The Un-Comfort Zone - cont.
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Name _____________________________________________________    GCSAA Membership #:_______________ 

Club or Company _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip _________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone _______________________________________  Fax _________________________________________ 

E-mail ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Home Address _________________________________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip _________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone _______________________________________  Spouse ______________________________________ 

Check here if you wish to receive your mailings at home. 
 

JOB INFORMATION: LIST CURRENT EMPLOYMENT FIRST 

 

          DATES EMPLOYED                EMPLOYER NAME AND ADDRESS            TITLE 
From ________  To _______   ______________________________________________   __________________ 

From  _______  To _______   ______________________________________________   __________________ 

From ________  To _______   ______________________________________________   __________________ 

From ________  To _______   ______________________________________________   __________________ 

 

I hereby make application for membership in the Heart of America Golf Course Superintendents Association and attach herewith my dues for the current 
year. If accepted, I agree to uphold the by-laws of this Association and subscribe to the following code of ethics. To the end that confidence and respect 
may be enjoyed by members of our Association, the code of ethics is promulgated and observation of its provisions required. 

! Every member shall take pride in his/her work and regard it as a profession in which all members strive to maintain its good name. 
! Realizing that the best asset that a member can have is thorough knowledge of his/her business, he/she shall constantly try to improve 

his/her knowledge and effectiveness by freely exchanging experiences and ideas with fellow members and take advantage of all 
opportunities for improvement. 

! He/she shall endeavor to maintain courteous relations with his/her employer and his/her associates and endeavor to have his/her 
employees take pride in doing their work well. 

! In accomplishing his/her own and the Association’s best interest, observance of the following suggestions are recommended. 
! Seeking Employment: 1. Seek counsel of local associations when applying for a position in a new district; 2. Recommend only 

qualified GCSAA members; 3. Ascertain the wage scale in the district in which you are seeking employment, then uphold that talk 
with the person who last held or now holds the position of Golf Course Superintendent. 

! Visiting: 1. Present your HAGCSA or GCSAA membership card when visiting; 2. Always contact the Superintendent of the course 
you are visiting; 3. Honor requests for technical help from golf courses only when channeled through the Superintendent of the 
course making the request. 

Communication Consent: I agree to receive notices, advertisements, announcements, brochures, and other information from Heart of America Golf 
Course Superintendents of America via facsimile, telephone or e-mail. I further agree that my express permission to fax, telephone or e-mail me such 
notices and other information will continue and have no date of expiration, unless a written request is received indicating a change in permission. 
 
Print Name:  ____________________________  Signature_______________________________  Date __________ 

Print Name:  ____________________________  Signature_______________________________  Date __________ 

Print Name:  ____________________________  Signature_______________________________  Date __________ 

 

Please include Annual Membership Dues with Application (Term: January to December): 
Superintendents - $130 

Assistant Superintendents - $70 
Suppliers - $130 

Golf Course Employees - $70 
Students - $25 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Heart of America Golf Course Superintendents Association 
 P.O. Box 419264  .  Kansas City  .  MO  .  64141-6264  .  816-561-5323  .  Fax/816-561-1991  .  www.hagcsa.org 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
~  If you are applying for membership as a Superintendent, you must also be a member 

of the national association,  Golf Course Superintendents Association of America.  
Download an application at: www.gcsaa.org  ~  
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Sniff Sniff   I smell it too!  Another season is on the doorstep, ready whether we are or 
not.  As I sit down to write my column, I can’t help but reflect on the many seasons past 
and the messages I have tried to convey in that initial calm before each storm.  I have 
reviewed some of the jewels written from March’s past and have concluded that most, 
though apropos, had absolutely no redeeming values that might sooth your apprehen-
sions nor calm any trepidations you may be experiencing as you prepare course and crew 
for the coming onslaught.  Instead, let’s review a few laws of nature and their ramifica-
tions that may impact you and your plans for 2010.

We all know about Murphy’s Law.  It states that anything that can go wrong, in all likeli-
hood, probably will.  Murphy was one pessimistic dude.  Yet, often times, his law works 
to perfection.  Murphy had another buddy in his little Joy Luck Club named Finagle who 

took the premise one step further by proclaiming that if and when it did go wrong, it would happen at the worst 
possible time.  Thus, Finagle’s Law was postulated.  It seems to me, that this Finagle guy could have easily been an 
irrigation tech working for me at some point in the past.

Segal’s Law states that a man with a watch knows what time it is.  A man with two watches is never sure.  It is quite 
apparent the Mr. Segal must have tried to irrigate his golf course with old mechanical satellites that kept time about 
as well as a sundial in a toad strangling gully washer.  It may read 1:20 out on #2, but its 1:45 over at #15!  Good 
luck with those flow calculations. 

Another theory that I find useful is Herblock’s Law.  It argues that if it’s good, they’ll stop making it.  This Herblock 
fellow must have been a Superintendent who loved his greens grade fertilizer that is no longer available or wanted to 
buy inexpensive vinclozolin in 2.5X2 cases instead of high quantity linkpacs to treat dollar spot on his greens.

I leave you with Hanlan’s Razor.  Superintendents by nature, tend to be slightly paranoid.  Just ask your GM, 
Greens Chairman, Assistant or Club Pro.  If you don’t believe me, query your sales rep, friends or significant other.  
Many times we read more into situations or dilemmas than we should.  Not everyone is out to get us though it 
seems so in the heat of battle. Hanlan explains that one should never attribute to malice that which can be adequate-
ly explained by stupidity.  Don’t invoke conspiracy as explanation when ignorance and incompetence will suffice, 
as conspiracy implies intelligence.  In other words…s _ _ t happens and people aren’t nearly as omnipotent as you 
might think!  Sniff Sniff   There it is again!

Good luck this season!									         
 
Tony Bertels,  
Editor 
    
												          

March Can Certainly Be Maddening
HAGCSA

M
arch 2010
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